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Minutes of the Meeting of the 

Policy & Scrutiny Committee

10th July 2019

Present:
Councillors:
(Chair) D Watson, M Cullum, B Duke, J Tasker, A Higgs,

 D Bolton (sub)
Officer: 
A Hopkins 



Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 



S Swinburn, S Allan (sub D Bolton)



Members of the Public: Cllr Weir and 1 other

50/19
Declarations of interest:  

a. To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
None received

b. To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.

None received


51/19   Scheme of Delegation
The Town Council had referred this item back to Policy & Scrutiny Committee to look at Councillor participation and paperwork of the Personnel Committee.
It was agreed to change the wording of the Personnel Committee to exclude distribution of grievance/disciplinary or other such confidential documents to non-committee members.
Discussions took place over non-committee members being treated as members of the public. The recommendation was that Councillors should get involved without dropping out of Committee and to speak on any item, without voting rights. This would help to promote the joint working approach of the new Council moving forward (this would be subject to confirmation of the approach with ERNLLCA).
Recommended
That Council approves changes to the Scheme of Delegation (subject to the Clerk seeking clarification from ERNLLCA)

52/19
Free Use Room Hire Policy
The current Free Use Policy for staff and tenants was discussed. The conclusion was that this should not apply from now on.
Cllr Watson proposed that the Policy be withdrawn and a review of the Grant Process for room hire be reviewed, look at delegating decision making to the Clerk, along with details of previous bookings coming back to Committee. Bookings already made should be honoured and any long-term arrangement should be given notice. This was seconded by Cllr Higgs.
Resolved

That the Free Use be withdrawn and the Grant application process be reviewed. 
53/19
Free Swimming Policy
The Clerk had been approached by a school about the Town Council funding a term of swimming classes through the Free Swimming Policy.
It was discussed that this approach could be workable and the current scheme could be extended to accommodate this. It would need additional funding when the budget was set.
Resolved

That the Clerk look into extending the Policy and how much extra budget would be required to fund this 
54/19
ITC Strategic Plan
The Clerk tabled a draft of the Council’s high-level aims to develop a Strategic Plan.

This outlined the Council’s vision and aims moving forward. This would then develop a series of outcomes to form a Strategic Plan.

The document was well received and subject to a few minor changes would be tabled at Town Council.

Recommended
That Town Council approve the high-level vision document.
55/19
Quarterly Finance Update
The Clerk presented the finance update. The new format going forward will help with transparency and will show budget, year to date as well as anticipated spend. The document will be presented regularly and will help when coming to budget preparation. A reduction in cost centres will also be in place by December.
PART 2: Private Session

PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960

None

